
Minutes of a Members’ meeting of the 

Focus Group Camera Club 

January 11, 2016 

 

 A duly called and constituted members’ meeting of the Focus Group Camera Club was held on January 

11, 2016, beginning at 7:30 p.m., in the Kemp Hall of River Road Presbyterian Church, Henrico, Virginia. 

 

The President opened the meeting, and welcomed Bill Piper and Brenda Lindsay as guests. 

 

 The Vice President next introduced David Everette, who presented a program in which he critiqued 

member-submitted images, and provided comments designed to assist members in advancing their photographic 

skills. 

 

 The President next made announcements, including the following: 

 

Thank you to those members who took down the Club’s recent exhibit at the Richmond Public 

Library, transferred the images, and installed the new exhibit in the General Assembly Building.  This 

Exhibit will remain up until late March, when members must retrieve their images.  The General 

Assembly Building is on the grounds of the State Capitol, at the corner of Ninth and Broad Streets.  The 

entrance faces the State Capitol Building.  Members must go through security, sign in and take the 

elevator to the 4th floor.  The Club’s exhibition space is the long hall that connects the two large 

conference rooms on the 4th floor.  

 

Congratulations to Gilpin Brown, whose image is on the cover of the current issue of Save the 

Bay magazine. 

 

The next annual Pizza Party will be at the Krumbeins’ home on January 24, 2016, beginning at 

4:00 pm. 

 

Al Warfield reminded members that the Richmond Pubic Library would be interested in hosting 

additional exhibits by individual club members or small groups, this year.  Interested persons may contact the 

librarian for additional information. 

 

 John Garofolo reminded members that there will be a Mini Showcase of member images at the March 

meeting. 

 

 The Club next presented Round Table, in which individual members’ images were shown on screen. 

  

And nothing further remaining to be done, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted 

      Durwood Felton, Secretary 


